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                             Feb 4, 2015 Meeting Minutes
                                            Mosinee Hockey Club      PO Box 214      Mosinee WI  54455

             Board Members:



              Others in attendance:

	Jim Rogers
	President
	Present
	
	JanEl Daul 
	Present 
	

	Matt Daul
	V. President
	Present
	
	Minnow
	Present
	

	Steve Hagman
	Treasurer
	Present
	
	Kellee Beste
	Present
	

	Tammy Ellis
	Secretary
	Present
	
	Dawn Krause
	Present
	

	Kale Bittner
	Brd Member
	Present
	
	Stacy Peterson
	Present
	

	Bob Donohue
	Brd Member
	Present
	
	Stacy Neumann
	Present
	

	Mike Kennedy
	Brd Member
	Excused
	
	Luke Ziebell
	Present
	

	Wesley Lemke
	Brd Member
	Present
	
	John Oatman
	Present
	

	Kelly Michalski
	Brd Member
	Present
	
	Laura Vehlow
	Present
	

	Bill Millhausen
	Brd Member
	Present
	
	Sasha Kesy
	Present
	


1. CALL TO ORDER
1. DATE:  
 Feb 4, 2015
1. TIME:  
 Meeting called to order at 6:29 pm 
1. PLACE:   
 Plumber and Steamfitter Training Center
1. PRESIDING:  President Jim Rogers
2. Additions to the Agenda

2. Mosinee Area Soccer Association request   
2. Next year’s mite jamboree date
2. Approve Squirt B 1st assistant coach
2. Letter of recognition for coaches
2. Jersey turn -in
3. Approval of the Minutes
3. Kale Bittner motioned to approve the minutes. Matt Daul seconded. All in favor.
4. Finance Committee Report
4. Dawn Krause provided the report. $3000 was paid on the Peoples Bank loan, deposit of ~15K was made from Silverblades ice fees, high school ice fees, Mite jamboree earnings, concession stand earnings, etc. 
4. The mite jamboree had earnings of $3,746 as of 2/4/15, with more money coming in from vendors.  Great job to the mite parents!!
4. The board reviewed the concession stand financial history.  
4. Matt Daul motioned to approve report.  Kale Bittner seconded.  All in favor.
4. Steve Hagman would like a payment reimbursement form to be approved by the board.  Kelly Michalski made motion to approve. Tammy Ellis seconded. All in favor.  It will be made electronic and posted on the website.  Those members seeking reimbursement for purchased items will need to fill out the form. 
5. Hockey Development Committee

5. Buck Lemke has offered his 1st assistant coach position to coach Luke Ziebell.  Buck Lemke motioned to approve.  Kale Bittner seconded.  Steve Hagman opposed.  All other board members were in favor. 
6. Public Affairs/Fundraising
6. Stuff the Truck Event, Feb 13, 5:30-7:00 
6. Skills competition - All levels are invited to participate during 1st and 2nd periods.  Tammy Ellis motioned to provide the kids with free popcorn for participating. Buck Lemke seconded.  All in favor.   
6. Kids raffle for top raffle ticket sellers – This will be done during the event for the top 6 sellers.  Jim Rogers will purchase prizes.  
6. Golf outing, May 16 – Laura Vehlow provided the report.  
6. Things are going well, Laura asked permission to send a sponsorship form to solicit donations/hole sponsorships/teams and reimbursement for postage.  Bill Millhausen made a motion to reimburse for postage, Tammy Ellis seconded, all in favor.  
6. Storm, LTS or mites who were moved from LTS during this season are not expected to participate.
7. DIBS Update
7. Stacy Peterson received credit for bantam manager
7. Our association met open the required open skate hours for the year
7. Volunteers will need to work 20 hours for this season
7. The vice president will need to contact 1 family who is delinquent for completing their volunteer time
7. Volunteer hours will be posted at the rink

8. Rules Committee
8. Matt Daul reviewed the outdoor rink rules 

8. Rink will be used for hockey and Silverblades

8.  “By order of Mosinee Hockey Club” will be placed on the rule posting
8. Bill Millhausen suggested that the city makes an ordinance of the rules

9. Building Committee Report

9. Steve Hagman reminded the board members that in the event the rink loses power, he is to be contacted to reboot the computer.  

9. We are also working with the high school to get the contract extended.

9. Also please remember to pick up your event supplies at the rink 
10. Tournament Committee

10. Peewee tournament has been cancelled, Bill Millhausen contacted 32 associations and the dates were difficult to fill.  
10. Mite reds would like referees for their full ice games in March.  Bill Millhausen motioned to use referees. Matt Daul seconded.  All in favor.  

10. Mites will not get referees for scrimmages. 
10. Mosinee will host Region 2 state play downs on Sat., Feb 8th for Bantam A, Squirt A and B.
10. Mosinee will be paying traveling referees 30 cents per mile, the same rate as high school traveling refs.  
10. Tammy Ellis will contact Denise Stead to remind refs to bring their coaching cards to the play down games. 
11. Girls Hockey Committee

11. No report

12. Scheduling Committee

12. 1st 2 weeks are scheduled and we will have to dedicate some dates for the high school. We will know more after this weekend. 

13. Board position
13. Stacy Neumann nominated Jon Oatman to fill Mike Murray’s position and Kelly Michalski seconded. 

13. Jon Oatman nominated Luke Ziebell and Kelly Michalski seconded. 

13. Voting took place and Jon Oatman was elected to serve as a board member until April 2015. 
13. A letter was opened from board member Mike Kennedy.  See attached.  He has been an active board member for the past 20 years and an ice, Zamboni and rink caretaker since 1975.  He is stepping down from his position on the board.  We would all like to thank him for his selfless service to the club for 4 decades. Thank you Mike!!
13. Mike Kennedy’s board position will be filled in April, 2015
14. Mosinee Area Soccer Association 
14. Stacy Neumann asked if Mosinee Hockey Club would share soccer flyers with the hockey association and we in turn could share hockey flyers with soccer.  Steve Hagman made a motion to approve sharing flyers and Tammy Ellis seconded.  All in favor. 
15. Next year’s mite jamboree date

15. The mite coordinators requested Jan 9 & 10, 2016 be chosen for the next mite jamboree dates, we will just confirm that there is a Papermakers game that night. 
16. Letter of recognition for coaches
16. Stacy Peterson, Bantam manager, provided the board with a recognition letter for coaches and a thank you for the bantam coaches.  See attached.  
17. Jerseys 

17. Crystal Zastrow will hand over the money from the old jersey sales. 
17. Team managers need to get jerseys to Crystal Zastrow by March 18th, 2015
18. “Buckets for books” 
18. Crystal Zastrow asked if anyone would be interested in making a donation for buckets for books, Crystal would accept any book donations by March 5th for more information please contact Crystal at czastrow@mosineeschools.org.
19. Adjourn

19. Bill Millhausen motioned to adjourn the meeting, Steve Hagman seconded.  All in favor. 

20. Next meeting

20. March 4, 2015 
Minutes submitted by Tammy Ellis
#     #    #

